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South Australian News.

Looking at the address book there are not many members left in South Aust.

I met Bert Bache in February; he was very thrilled that he and Sylvia attended the Safari in W.A. in November. He mentioned meeting friends he hadn't seen for many, many years. Bert looks well and he is getting on okay, as is his wife.

Bob Williamson is reasonably well and attends the Repatriation hospital for surgery to remove skin cancers. Bob is also on a committee representing the Commando Association, which is for the workings of the Daw Park Hospital. Bob's wife is not very well, she has been sick for some time now, the doctors are unable to help her but she is in good hands with Bob to look after her.

There is one member I have not met for many years Jim Bowe. I met him on Anzac Day for a few minutes just before the march.

I haven't seen Hazel Hollow since the Safari, but according to her brother Frank Shaw, she is well.

It is sad to look at the South Aust. section of the address book and see how many widows there are. The members of the 2/2nd Association in South Aust. send their condolences to all members throughout Australia who have lost loved ones. Our thoughts go out for the members who are sick, in hospital, may they be able to recover in a short time.

Anzac Day. There were 3 2/2nd members, Bert, Bob, and myself; the other 8 are from all units. The parade leader was Rex Lipman, who was a member of 4th Coy in Timor. I think he was the adjutant of the Unit. One stage of his life he owned race horses and his best horse was "Lipman".

Ruby and I are fairly well. Best wishes from all here in South Aust.

Kel Carthew.
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